
Parent and Carer Celebratory 

Bulletin –May 23 

Best wishes,

All at Glossopdale School and Sixth Form.



Celebrating the End of Term 

Duke of Edinburgh

Future Events
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TOP THRIVE STUDENTS – Year 7 
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TOP STUDENTS OF THE YEAR– Year7

Well done to Isabella who is our first Year 7 

student to achieve her full THRIVE award. She has 

worked hard on displaying all our values many 

times during both lessons and her wider 

contributions to the school . 
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TOP STUDENTS OF THE YEAR – Year 8
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TOP THRIVE STUDENTS – Year 9
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TOP THRIVE STUDENTS – Year 10
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LIBRARY NEWS 
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For the Love of Books 

It is great to see our Year Seven 

students engaging in “For the 

Love of Books” and creating 

such incredible reviews. It is 

even better when they look like 

this one by Saffra.F! Another 

Reward breakfast is happening 

soon to celebrate those 

students who have read and 

reviewed three books from Year 

7-10. Excitingly, our pin badges 

are almost ready to be 

presented to the students who 

have read and reviewed six! 

Keep up the good work 

Glossopdale!
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Art of the Week 
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RA Young Artist’s Summer Show 

A talented Glossopdale student's artwork shines 

bright as it gets chosen for the prestigious RA 

Young Artists Summer Show. A proud moment 

for both her and the community, as she 

represents the artistic excellence of Glossopdale. 

Inspirational and well-deserved!
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The Hadfield Open Art Show 

With enthusiasm and passion, Glossopdale students have 

just submitted their exceptional artworks for public display. 

The work will be proudly showcased this weekend at The 

Hadfield Open Art Show. Please support this local event and 

our students by visiting the exhibition at Wall in the Barn.
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ART

Our art teachers were really 

pleased with the independence 

demonstrated by Year 7, 8 and 

9 students while completing 

their homework last term. KS3 

students created knowledge 

organisers that support their 

classroom learning. The 

research and design skills 

employed ensured great 

results. 
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National Shakespeare Day 23/04/23

Our assembly focused on 

celebrating National Shakespeare 

Day that was on the 23
rd

April! 

The students have taken part in a 

“whydunit?” assembly – WHY was 

Julius Caesar murdered in both 

real life and in Shakespeare’s 

“The Tragedy of Julius Caesar”? 

Performed by a wonderful cast of 

Y7 and Y8 students, each year 

group has seen pieces of 

evidence linked to the case which 

they then used to determine why 

the senators murdered Caesar. A 

huge well done to the students 

performing in the assembly and 

to all students for taking part! At 

least now we know, Shakespeare 

presented Caesar’s murder as 

essential in stopping his pursuit 

of power!
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The pupils have been made aware of some exciting 

news recently, Dan Millen from The Manchester 

United Foundation has joined our team!  

Dan is be based here at Glossopdale School and 

Sixth Form for the next three years to carry out the 

work of the foundation: Engage.Inspire.Unite. 

We’re delighted  to have him on board and will 

keep you posted about all the work going forward.   

https://twitter.com/MU_Foundation

https://www.facebook.com/manchesterunitedfoundation

https://www.instagram.com/manchesterunitedfoundation
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Army Careers Visit organised by Dan Millen MUFC 

Foundation 

A group of our Y10 students, who 

had shown an interest in visiting an 

army setting and learning about 

potential army careers, visited the 

Fulwood Barracks, organised by Dan 

Millen from the Manchester United 

Foundation. 

The pupils were given a really good 

insight into how being in the 

military is about working as a team 

and took part in some of the 

training exercises. It was thoroughly 

enjoyed by all!
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First Primary Transition Graduates

Here is a photo of our first primary transition 

graduates! These Y6s have done a two week 

workshop based on the THRIVE values and had an 

insight to what life at high school will be like. 

There were lots of physical activities alongside 

their MU Foundation transition workbooks. We're 

looking forward to the next groups and 

welcoming them all in September! 

#manchesterunitedfoundation

#transition Manchester United Foundation
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Representing Glossopdale School at Old Trafford

Here is Alexander.G (Y9) who will be representing 

Glossopdale School & Sixth Form next season at 

Old Trafford! Alexander was successful through an 

application and interview process. All the students 

who applied made it really difficult for myself and 

Mrs Winter to decide on a winner, well done to all 

who applied.

Alexander will now do some training through the 

summer with the Ball Assistant team getting him 

ready for the 23/24 season. A huge well done to 

Alexander.

@Manchester United Foundation
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Derbyshire County Cup 

Well done to our Y9 football team! Please see the write up

from Mr Elliott😀⚽️

Glossopdale welcomed Friesland on a very wet Wednesday

afternoon for the semi final of the Derbyshire County Cup.

A repeat of last year’s final where Friesland ran away as 4-1

winners. Glossopdale however, were ready and motivated for

Wednesday’s match. The Y9 boys were out of the traps

quickly and dominated the early spells of the game. This

pressure was rewarded with a great strike from the

Glossopdale striker.

Friesland then started to find their way into the game and it

became a very even fixture. Unfortunately, Friesland

managed to level the tie with a sound strike just before half

time.

The second half was very similar with the game turning into a

chess match. It needed something special to separate the tie,

and that was just around the corner. With eight minutes left

our centre midfielder decided he fancied a go from 30 yards

out. When the ball came into him he struck it true and the

ball sailed in over the keepers head. 2-1.

Strangely enough, the last eight minutes flew by as it became

obvious that neither side was likely to create a chance before

the end of the game. A deserved win against an excellent

Friesland side. Everyone played their part and we look

forward to the second Derbyshire County Cup final

appearance in two years.
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BTEC Dance & Drama Performance

The Y11 dance and drama students 

presented their BTEC Performances 

to parents 26
th

April. The audience 

were impressed with the 4 pieces 

that were inspired by the stimulus of 

Truth and Lies.
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King Charles III’s Coronation 

We celebrated King Charles III's 

Coronation with bunting and flags 

decorating the Heart and at 2.50pm 

Freddie.I and Freya.L addressed the 

school with a whole-school message 

across the tannoy.  'God Save the King' 

was played and all were invited to stand 

or be silent in respect. It was a lovely way 

to mark this momentous occasion in our 

history. 
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Resilient Me UK 

Our Year 7 students have been busy 

taking part in a study skills workshop 

from Resilient Me UK - an excellent, 

established training provider to schools, 

colleges and businesses.

The workshops were designed so 

students could learn how to develop 

their study skills and learning habits, 

boosting retention, recall, creativity, 

planning and confidence-building. These 

skills will definitely be useful for 

students in their lessons, homework and 

upcoming exams (in two weeks time).

Well done to all of Y7 - who really 

listened well, took part with enthusiasm 

and engaged with the tasks with great 

focus!

https://www.resilientme.co.uk/forschools
@ResilientMeUK

https://www.resilientme.co.uk/forschools?fbclid=IwAR04_A7shWg9GeKznkQlxibqF4mOdGTvHPm36-wgjBr55u4YKG3oZbJwVmg
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Mental Health Awareness Week 15
th

-21
st

May  

Mental Health Awareness Week was from the 15
th

-21
st

May and all students received an assembly from the 

excellent people at Kooth on how to keep good 

mental health or where to get support should they 

need it.  This also included some helpful content on 

how to deal with anxiety - the theme for this year's 

awareness week.

In school we have 9 staff trained in Mental Health First 

Aid for children; 14 school counsellors and support 

mentors; signposting to services in murals in the 

toilets and upcoming opportunities for students to be 

trained as mental health ambassadors.

If you feel you need help with your child's mental 

health, please contact us for support.
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International Firefighters’ Day 4
th

May 

International Firefighters’ day was the 4th May. We 

were really honored that Derbyshire Fire and 

Rescue Service were able to come in to deliver 

some assemblies to our pupils. They showed 

some videos and talked to the children about the 

dangers of going into derelict buildings and open 

water swimming. They commented that students 

were really engaged and asked lots of questions.  

Well done everyone. 
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UKMT Maths Challenge 

Thirty of our Y7 & Y8 students took part in the 

UKMT maths challenge. The  UKMT is online 

maths problem solving platform for students who 

have shown a high ability in math's. Schools from 

across the UK take part and successful students 

get a bronze, silver or gold certificate. The very 

best get to go through to the next round.

Scores of 92+ go through to the Junior Kangaroo 

and scores of 120+ go through to the Junior 

Olympiad. Here's a quick picture of the Y8 

students setting up. Well done to everyone taking 

part ➕➖➗✖️



Scientist of the Week 
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Super Scientists. Well done to pupils from all year 

groups who have earned the title of Scientist of 

the Week 
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Congratulations to our 23 published poets! 

Congratulations to our 23 published poets! 23 

Glossopdale students have completed a Young 

Writers challenge and can now see their work in 

print! We have a school copy in our Library to 

share. We've also attached here an example of one 

of the wonderful poems from Megan.H
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French Curriculum – Key Stage 3  

At Glossopdale Key Stage 3 students have been 

familiarising themselves with a new French 

curriculum using sentence builders.

Sentence builders include ambitious vocabulary 

in different tenses and have allowed our 

students to write much more extended pieces of 

writing. 

They also include other literacy features from 

their knowledge organisers which we call TACO 

time.

Here are some examples of the beautiful work 

they have produced in class in draft and in test 

conditions in Year 8 and 9. 

We are very proud of their achievements. 



Year 10 Parents’ Evening- Thursday 25 May 

Great to see so many parents and pupils at 

Thursdays Y10 Parents’ Evening
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Duke of Edinburgh
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Duke of Edinburgh 

Well done to our Year 10 and Year 11 students who have completed their 

Silver DofE expeditions this term. During the training weekend, they refined 

their team work and navigation skills in the Hope Valley. The weather 

although mostly dry was very cold and the teams had to work together to 

make sure everyone had the chance to prepare for the qualifying expedition. 

The qualifying expedition took place at the end of last week and the students 

had to navigate from Hayfield to Edale, then onto Calver for day 2. Day 3 

routes took them to Bakewell via Chatsworth House. Not wanting to waste an 

opportunity to revise the Year 11 team selected a team project that 

complimented their GCSE Geography revision. They spent their time looking 

at the impact of human behaviour on the physical landscape, while the Year 

10 teams had the challenge of creating landscape photographs or capturing 

native Peak District species such as the Curlew and Lapwing. 
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Future Events 



Dates for your Diary - Term 6

• Monday 5th June School opens for Term 6 

• Monday 12th June Y10 & 12 Mock Exams begin (over 2 weeks) 

• Wednesday 21st June, African Adventures Parents Information 

evening. (Details to be confirmed.) 

• Thursday 22nd June Y6 Parents’ Induction Evening 

• Friday 23rd June Planning day: school closed to students          

• Friday 23rd June - Monday 26th June France Trip, Opal Coast 

• w/c 26th June THRIVE days (separate for each year group, details to 

be confirmed.) 

• Friday 30th June Duke of Edinburgh practice expedition in Buxton. 

• Monday 3rd July, Y7 Sports day  

• Tuesday 4th July, Y8 Sports day 

• Wednesday 5th July Y9 Sports day 

• Thursday 6th July Summer concert
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KS3 Summer Reward Discos
6.30pm – 8.30pm 
13th July, Year 9
14th July, Year 8
20th July, Year 7

Will you gain 

your wristband?


